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SYNOPSIS — 

City Council is requested to authorize the Mayor to sign a 

Lease Agreement with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers for 

public park and recreation purposes along the Des Moines 

River Greenbelt south of Euclid Avenue and west of Sixth 

Avenue. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT –   

 

There is no direct cost to execute the Lease Agreement. 

However, the City will be liable for all maintenance costs 

associated with the more than 262 acres of land within the Des 

Moines River floodplain. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION –  

 

Approve the Lease Agreement. 

 

 

BACKGROUND –  

 

On May 3, 1982, by Roll Call No. 1844, the City Council 

approved the Cost-Sharing Contract between the City and the 

United States of America for recreation development in the 

Saylorville Floodway Corridor. While the purpose of the 

contract included recreation improvements of Prospect Park 

and development of the East Des Moines River Trail, 

contractual obligations include a requirement that the City lease 

more than 240 acres of property along the Des Moines River 

corridor. The lease was to be executed within 30 days after 

construction of the recreation facilities, and the intent of the 

lease was for the City to manage and administer these lands in 

the Saylorville Floodway Corridor according to an adopted 

Recreation Master Plan. 

 



Unfortunately, the City never fulfilled its contractual 

obligations during the past 15 years and we should not further 

delay the Lease Agreement. The delinquent Lease Agreement 

surfaced because we need to construct Phase II of the Inter 

Urban Trail which includes a bridge crossing over the Des 

Moines River south of Euclid Avenue. Part of the property 

needed to complete Phase II of the Inter Urban Trail is owned 

by the U.S. Army Corps. Therefore, once the Lease Agreement 

has been completed, the City will have the authority to continue 

with the trail project which is on the Corps’  property.  

 

 
[ Council Members | Leave a Message | Meeting Agendas/Info | Recent Ordinances ] 
[ Board/Commision List | Meeting Schedule | Request to Speak | Election/Voter Reg ] 

file:///D:/OldMayorCouncil/council/index.htm
file:///D:/OldMayorCouncil/message/index.htm
file:///D:/OldMayorCouncil/Agendas/index.htm
http://www.dmgov.org/government/citycouncil/Ordinances/index.pdf
file:///D:/OldMayorCouncil/boardlst/index.htm
file:///D:/OldMayorCouncil/meetings/index.htm
file:///D:/OldMayorCouncil/speak/index.htm
file:///D:/OldMayorCouncil/voterreg/index.htm

